Ken Moberg

Never Forgotten Honor Flight
225780 Rib Mountain Drive
#234

Wausau, Wi 54401

Dear Mr. Moberg:

I was one of the veterans who participated in the Herbert A. Haydock Memorial Flight on September 25,
2023. fam writing to thank you and the Never Forgotten Honor Flight Organization.

Going into the flight | was expecting to fly to DC, see some of the sights and fly back. | had no idea what
was in store for me. The expedited boarding, the greeting at the airport in Washington, and the police
escort everywhere we went made me feel very special. Visiting the memorials was very affecting and
tears came to my eyes a couple of times. The greeting we received on our return to Mosinee was very
heart warming. The grub wasn’t bad either.

At the end of the day, | couldn’t have felt more honored if | had been met with a ticker tape parade.
Thank you and please convey my thanks to all the directors and volunteers who worked so hard to make
the flight perfect. My special thanks to Helen Haydock. It was an honor to meet her and hear Herbert’s
story.

Sincerely,

G ),
Don Dunphy




